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Re: Revision of Private Passenger Automobile Rates 
 
By Circular Letter To All Member Companies, RF-04-05 dated July 2, 
2004, this Office announced revisions to the private passenger 
automobile base rates for other than “clean risks” ceded to the 
Facility.  The revised base rates announced in that Circular 
anticipated the approval of changes in the bodily injury increased 
limits factors which were included in the private passenger automobile 
rate filing made by the Rate Bureau on February 2, 2004.  However, the 
Rate Bureau recently settled that filing with the Department of 
Insurance in a manner that resulted in no change to the bodily injury 
increased limits factors.  The Facility has therefore amended its 
filing for revisions to the private passenger automobile base rates 
for other than “clean risks” to leave the bodily injury increased 
limits factors unchanged.  As part of this amendment, the Facility has 
amended the filed base rates for the bodily injury liability coverage.  
This change affects only the bodily injury base rates.  The total 
limits bodily injury indication remains at 11.6%, and the overall 
indication continues to be +10.0% 
 
In that regard, please find attached revised base rates for other than 
“clean risks” ceded to the Facility.  Again, please note that only the 
bodily injury base rates are changed from the revised base rates that 
were announced July 2, 2004. 
 
As previously announced, these rates are to be implemented in 
accordance with the following Rule of Application: 
 

These changes are applicable to all policies effective or 
after October 1, 2004. No policy effective prior to October 1, 
2004 shall be endorsed or cancelled and rewritten to take 
advantage of or to avoid the application of these changes 
except at the request of the insured and at the customary 
short rate charges as of the date of such October 1, 2004. 

 



  
Please see to it that this Circular is brought to the attention to all 
interested personnel in your company. 
 
       Very truly yours, 
 
       F. Timothy Lucas 
 
       Automobile Manager 
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